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Service Region Administrators
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Service Region Clinical Associates
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Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Mary Carpenter, Assistant Director



Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE: 
January 7, 2021
SUBJECT:
Adoption Call to Action 

The purpose of this information memorandum is to provide information from the Children’s Bureau regarding the Call to Action.  In August 2019 and January 2020, Kentucky’s adoption and foster care managers participated in a national conference that was held in Washington D.C. in regards to the Call to Action.  The Call to Action is a national initiative that was developed in response to the number of children who are waiting for adoption.  Each state developed a plan to identify priority areas, new strategies, and next steps to work towards achieving permanency more timely for children in OOHC.

Kentucky’s plan includes four strategies and highlights from the plan are included below:

1. Increase capacity of public and private homes willing to accept older youth.  DCBS has partnered with Adoptuskids to focus on data driven recruitment.  The Out of Home Care (OOHC) Branch has dedicated a staff specifically for diligent recruitment.  That specialist has been working with recruitment and certification (R&C) staff, as well as the private child placing (PCP) providers.

2. Increase permanency for older youth.  The Adoption and OOHC branches have updated standards of practice (SOP) regarding case planning and permanency goals for youth in OOHC.  The Transitional Services Branch and the Permanency Branch are working together to focus on finding connections for youth in OOHC.  Kentucky Adoption Profile Exchange (KAPE) policy has been updated and a training will be provided to staff.  The Adoption Branch has been consulting with the regions and identifying children who are appropriate for Child Focused Recruitment Model (CFRM) and KAPE referrals.

3. Increased post-permanency/adoption supports for older youth.  The Adoption Branch has established an adoption disruption specialist position.  SOP has been developed and released to the field regarding the consultative process for these cases, as well as post adoptive placement stabilization services (PAPSS).  These cases continued to be monitored after the initial consultation.  DCBS has worked with the University of Kentucky Training Resource Center regarding the foster parent mentor program.  The referral form has been updated and families may be re-referred to the program, if needed.

4. Increased placement stability.  The OOHC Branch has a lead staff assigned to address placement stability issues.  DCBS has expanded tracking and information and data is shared regularly with the service regions.  The OOHC Branch is also working with private providers to address placement stability issues.  DCBS is developing a permanency values training which will focus on engaging parents, locating relatives and fictive kin, appropriate permanency goals, and the importance of placement stability among other things.  

If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact:

Veronica Jordan Sears, Adoption Branch Manager

veronicaj.sears@ky.gov
(502) 564-2147, ext. 3284
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